BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held –20th March 2006 

Present:
Councillor Bunday (Chair)



Councillors Padwick and Pote

Also Present:
Jonathan Eatough (Head of Democratic and Legal 


Services)



Russ Howell  (Head of Environmental Health)



Sarah Goodman (Committee Administrator)

Councillors Burton and Don were also present for item A1

16 members of the public were also in attendance

05.LC.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*05.LC.
DETERMINATION OF APPLICATION FOR  A 
LICENSING 
ACT 2003 PREMISES LICENCE FOR  WHICH 
RELEVANT REPRESENTATIONS HAVE BEEN RECEIVED 
– THE HOGS HEAD (A1)



Representations Received: Environmental Health, Planning, 
Ward Councillors Burton and Don, SMARTA, MP for Kettering 
and Representations from 16 Members of the Public




A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision with 
regard to an application for a Licensing Act 2003 premises 
licence for which relevant representations had been received.  
Details of the application and a site plan of the 
premises were 
provided to the meeting.



It was noted that the applicant had agreed to implement all 
conditions from Environmental Health as detailed at Appendix D 
of the report. 
It was also noted that the premises were subject to 
a Provisional Grant of a Justice’s On licence issued on 2nd 
August 2005 and valid for a period of one year. 



Councillor Don (Public Representation) addressed the meeting 
and outlined her reasons for objection which included: 
unsuitability of site and location, current state of the premises,  
proximity of one way system, noise issues and low level anti-
social 
behaviour to residential premises in the area.



Councillor Burton (Public Representation) addressed the 
meeting and detailed his reasons for objection which included 
quality of life issues for local residents, whom he had been 
requested to represent, new residential developments in the 
area, inadequate car parking at the premises and delivery 
arrangements to the public house.



Mr O’Halloran (Public Representation) addressed the 
meeting 
and sought clarification on whether the premises would be 
rebuilt or refurbished.



Fiona Abercromby (Public Representation) addressed the 
meeting and outlined her reasons for objection which included; 
inconvenience already suffered, cumulative impact on local 
residents, late night disturbance, balance of the town centre with 
regard to the Kettering Masterplan and level of foot traffic in the 
area.  
 



Amanda Swain (Public Representation) addressed the meeting 
and outlined her reasons for objection which included anti-social 
behaviour, noise levels, public nuisance, damage to vehicles on 
Tennyson Road, increased traffic, issues with residents parking 
and litter problems.  



Douglas Blackwell (Public Representation) addressed the 
meeting and outlined his reasons for objection including 
dilapidated state of the premises, traffic issues on Queen Street 
and Hogs Lane and the path width to front of premises.



Mr Beddows (Public Representation) addressed the meeting 
and outlined his reasons for objection which included health and 
safety concerns, anti-social behaviour issues and litter 
problems.  



Dave Joyce of SMARTA (Public Representation) addressed the 
meeting and outlined reasons for objection which included 
delivery vehicles blocking Queen Street, vehicle restrictions on 
Hogs Lane, increased anti-social behaviour, quality of life for 
elderly residents, litter, lack of Police resources, parking 
problems, sufficient public houses in the area and noise issues.



Colin Hobbs (Representative for Applicant) addressed the 
committee in support of the application and provided information 
on the following: history of the premises, recent licensing history, 
planned improvements to the premises including double glazing, 
air conditioning and CCTV, times and uses applied for, use of 
door staff and lack of representation from the Police and other 
statutory consultees.

The Applicant’s Representative also responded to issues raised by the public representation including cumulative effect of public houses in the town centre, anti-social behaviour and violence, noise issues, loading and unloading at premises, parking and  previous experience of applicant. 

In response to questions from the Committee and members of the public additional information was provided in respect of safety barriers to the front of premises, door staffing levels, emergency exits and their operation and the beer garden and its access. 

The applicant also agreed to swap the main entrance to the door at 6 Queen Street, with the emergency exit being at 8 Queen Street and install a lobby to each door that would be used by the public. 



The Committee withdrew to consider the application and it was 



RESOLVED

that the application be granted as follows:

(i) that the licence be conditional on completion of the building works

(ii) 5 door staff to be employed on Thursday, Friday and Saturday evenings (2 for front door, 2 for rear door and 1 floater)
(iii) Glass bolts be fitted to fire exit doors
(iv) Security measures similar to glass bolts be installed to the gates on the beer garden
(v) Hours for all licensable activity be:
Sunday – Wednesday 10:00 – 23:00

Thursday – Saturday 10:00 – 23.30 

Public opening hours and late night refreshments:

Sunday – Wednesday until 23:30

Thursday – Saturday until 00:00

Christmas Eve and Boxing Day licensable activity 10:00 – 01:00. Public opening hours and late night refreshments until 01:30

New Years Eve licensable activity 10:00  - 03:00. Public opening hours10:00 – 03:00







(vi) Beer Garden to be empty by 23:00 all days of the week

 *05.LC.
APPLICATION FOR INCREASE IN THE NUMBER OF 
AMUSEMENT WITH PRIZES (AWP) MACHINES AT NEW 
YORK THUNDERBOWL, ROCKINGHAM ROAD, KETTERING 
(A2)



A report was submitted seeking the Committee’s decision on an 
application for a licence under the Gaming Act 1968 and 
instruction on the future referral of Gaming Act applications to 
Committee.   




It was noted that the New York Thunderbowl had made 
application to increase the number and type of Amusement with 
Prizes (AWP) machines licensed at its premises by 10, to give a 
total of 20 machines.



Details of the legislation relating to the gaming machines was 
provided to the meeting and the applicant, Mrs Rowland,  
provided background information to the Committee.     



Having considered the report it was 



RESOLVED  
(i) that the application for additional 





Amusement with Prizes machines for New 




York Thunderbowl be approved. 






(ii) that any application for an increase of 




four or more Amusements with Prizes 





machines at any premises is considered by 




the Licensing Committee, or where any 





application is for less than four machines 




and the Head of Environmental Health 





considers that there is merit in bringing the 




matter to Committee for decision.

(The committee exercised its delegated powers to act in the matters marked*)

(The meeting started at 5.12pm and ended at 8.04pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

Licensing Sub Committee  No.4
20.3.06


